NCCRA Symposium March 6, 2015

Exercise Discipline Minutes

Chair:  Jennifer Simmons MS RCEP

Our group email list was updated and new members of our discipline were added to the list.

Discussion began with ACSM Name Changes:

Health Fitness Specialist changed to Certified Exercise Physiologist

Clinical Exercise Specialist changed to Certified Clinical Exercise Physiologist

Dave Verrill led discussion explaining name changes are the result of the U.S. Labor Board defining an exercise physiologist as someone with a degree in the area of exercise science, leading ACSM to change all certification titles to include exercise physiologist.  Group agreed this will cause confusion among employers and public who does not really know what an exercise physiologist is anyway and lessens the RCEP certification value.  ACSM has also discussed combining the RCEP and CCEP; the group agreed that this seems unreasonable since the RCEP requires a master’s degree and again would lessen the RCEP certification.  At this point, licensure for an exercise physiologist is dead in the water in North Carolina.  Physical Therapists are lobbying to prevent the licensure.  They state exercise physiology doesn’t have enough accredited educational institutions, only 7 in nation, and recent ACSM certification name changes only cause confusion and fuel their fire.

Two individuals took the new AACVPR CCRP exam, both stated they felt comfortable with the questions in the exercise field, but felt many questions in other disciplines were challenging.

Duke Medical Center stated they are attempting to start a Cancer Rehabilitation program, effort being led by exercise physiologists.  

Information was given regarding creating clinical core competencies for exercise staff in cardiopulmonary programs.  Sample tracking sheet and references for core competency materials were disbursed among the group.  Examples for competencies included exercise prescription, updating target heart rate ranges, exercising a patient with CHF, a LVAD or a heart transplant.  Group largely agreed their facility already has competencies in place.
Many were questioning what to do with a CHF patient who is in the 6 week waiting period.  Many facilities (Randolph) are allowing them to attend a heart failure clinic where they weigh, check vitals, and exercise on a non-payment basis and are working with their facility administration (analytic team) to show that this type of CHF clinic will prevent CHF readmission.  Some facilities are allowing CHF patients to self-pay a minimal fee for a CHF clinic.  CHF education classes are also being offered during the 6 week time period at various facilities.  There were some questions about ejection fraction ranges and the group agreed that someone with an EF of 35-40% would qualify as a CHF patient or if there was proper documentation even a diagnosis of stable angina. 

Lastly, Ash Walker stated how important it is that we be the advocate for our program and utilize our data to show we are preventing hospital readmission and improving the health of our patients.  “Be your own cheerleader for your program and show your passion for your patients and your job.”  

